URR DISTRICT SALMON FISHERY BOARD
Minutes of the Board Meeting of the 

Urr District Salmon Fishery Board held at 

The Maxwell Arms, Dalbeattie
on Monday 17th April 2023 at 7.40pm
	Present:
	W. Levi-Marshall (Chairman)

	
	A.Ferguson (Vice Chairman)

	
	M. Emkes

	
	J. Seed

	
	K. Irving

	
	J. Biggar

	
	W.G.N. Gourlay (Clerk)

	
	

	In attendance:
	J. Ribbens


1. Apologies      
None.
2. Minutes of the Board meeting held on 7th February 2023
The minutes had been circulated and were approved as a true record.  They were signed by Mr Marshall.
3. Matters Arising 
Noted that riparian planting had been carried out upstream of Glaisters Bridge organised by Galloway Fisheries Trust (Luke) with the help of volunteers including SEPA personnel engaging with the community.  Mr Seed was thanked for his work in chasing down funding. 
Mr Irving asked if Galloway Fisheries Trust had been able to source any public money for river bank repairs and consents to the removal of gravel.  To the first the answer was no.  To the second the opinion was that under the General Binding Rules, beds of dry gravel could be removed. 

The Chairman advised that he had not as yet written to Shepherd and Wedderburn in connection with tracing ownership of the Town Water Fishings.  

The meeting was advised that the fishings are exercised and fish taken.  Annual returns should be made.  The Clerk asked to be advised of who to send return forms to.  Alternatively, they could be added to DAA’s return for the Craignair beat.  Mr Emkes offered to provide the Clerk with a plan showing the extent of his fishings. 

4. Appointment of Office Bearers
Agreed as:

Chairman

W. Levi-Marshall

Vice Chairman

A. Ferguson

G. Gourlay agreed to continue as Clerk.
5. Finance
The Clerk advised that the balance at the bank was a credit of £2,701.43 as at 31st March with invoices due for payment of £611.
6. Debt Collection
The Clerk reported that no progress had been made in the recovery of the debts from 
K. Gibson.  He understood that the second Mediator had failed to obtain any response from Mr Gibson.  They insist on email communication.  Mr Gibson does not have email.  Walker and Sharpe intend to petition the Sheriff to take the case back, but as they have two other similar cases the Clerk would prefer they incur fees on those cases first. 
7. 2023 Levy Recommendation
The Clerk advised that the budgeted expenditure for the year to 31st October was £3,826 giving rise to a levy of 67p in the £, a 25% increase.  The budget included a provision of £800 for legal fees.  The Clerk was instructed to delete the legal fee provision on the basis that the fees would not be due until after 31st October 2023.  The resulting adjusted levy is 60p in the £ which was approved for recommendation to the AGM.  
8. Any other Competent Business
None.
9. Date of next Annual General Meeting
Monday 30th October 2023 at 7.00pm in Corsock Village Hall. 
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.

